Joint Meeting
San Diego~Jalalabad Sister Cities Foundation Board and
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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 San Diego- Jalalabad Sister Cities Society                                                                                                           
www.SanDiegoJalalabadSisterCities.org



          Luce, Forward - Del Mar Office

March 13, 2007, 6:00 PM
Minutes
San Diego~Jalalabad Sister Cities Foundation Board Members Present: Steve Brown, President; Cynthia Villis, Secretary; Hamed Bayat, Vice President; Art Mendoza, Treasurer; Chuck DuVivier, Fary Moini and Habib Baha, Directors. Board Members Absent: Kathleen Roche-Tansey, Director.
 

Additional Committee Members Present: Susan Brown, Kate DuVivier. Special Guest: Marla Federe, Ed.D. 

 

1. Welcome (Steve Brown)
2. Review contact information sheet (Brown): If you know someone who is not receiving notice of meetings, or the minutes thereafter, please email their name and current email address to StephenRBrown@att.net
3. Introduce attendees: Welcome to Marla Federe, Ed.D, who joined us for the first time.
4.   Approve minutes of November 30, 2006 meeting (Brown): Minutes approved as submitted.
5.   Review financial report (Brown): A small amount of donated funds held in the San Diego~Jalalabad Sister

      Cities Society bank account were transferred to a new San Diego~Jalalabad Sister Cities Foundation account,

      and the other account was closed. Authorized signatories for the new account are Steve Brown, Art Mendoza,
      Cynthia Villis, and Fary Moini.
6.   Review Washington State University proposal in context of World Bank SDSU/NU partnership 

      (Brown): The SDSU/NU partnership has been funded by a 3-year grant from World Bank to establish English

      Language capacity, information technology capacity, and distance learning, including the construction of an 
      International Learning Center and a guest house for visiting faculty and consultants at Nangarhar University. 

      This project will probably build the prototype for the country in establishing these capacities. Updates include:
a. Rotary Scholarships:There is one donated ESL scholarship to Central Michigan University and one Low-income Country scholarship to the University of San Diego. The development of English language capacity is key to stabilization and involvement for NU. 
b. Short term ESL training will occur for 4 professors, funded through SDSU, beginning in late May 2007.This was one of the first needs identified by the Nangarhar University faculty over 3 years ago.
c. The World Bank funding also provides for developing IT capacity at NU.
d. The construction and equipping of the Guest House and International Learning Center is on schedule; construction has been completed. There is a proposal before The Rotary Foundation to equip both.
e. UCSD Medical English online program: UCSD is developing a second Medical English module. It’s

anticipated that 2-3 students and/or faculty will take this course soon, from funds raised by the SD~Jalalabad
Sister Cities Foundation.
f. Dr. Marla Federe will work full-time at the center of the project, developing curriculum and operations.

Brown reviewed a letter and spreadsheet attached to the Agenda that form a preliminary proposal for the
SD~Jalalabad Sister Cities Foundation to receive funding from WSU/USAID. A motion was made, seconded
and unanimously approved to proceed as proposed with any definitive agreement to be returned to the Board
for its final approval.

7.   Funding for Internet Connection at NU and Public Hospital (Brown): V-SAT utilization has been funded
      by Rotary International. The contract runs out at the end of April 2007. It appears that the need for news and
      connection caused by the recent unfortunate incident on the highway out of Jalalabad (10 killed; 35 injured
      who were taken to the Public Hospital in Jalalabad; Dr. Pardis was on international news) allowed Steve to
      convince government contacts to begin to provide for administration and connectivity in the short run, 

      and for them to persuade the Afghan government to assume funding responsibility in the long run.      
8.  Consider funding for Medical ESL (scholarships, administration/ connectivity) (Steve): About $6000 in 

     funds from donors have accrued for NU professors and students to be able to take ESL courses online. The

     Board approved the use of these funds for $350 scholarships and a $100/mo lab administrator stipend, 

     effective immediately.
9. Report on SCI-HP Grant; potential funding of Jalalabad student to attend conference in US (Villis):

    The SCI HP grant final report is in final draft. The $5000 received was spent as proposed, on equipment
    (video cameras, projectors, supplies) that would allow La Jolla’s Doyle Elementary School and the Jalalabad

    Rotary School to effect an even stronger sister schools bond. We have not been able to implement the goal

    of $2400 allocated by the grant to bring two high school students from Jalalabad to attend the Sister Cities

    International conference. We are on our third try (SCI has once again given us an extension to use the funds).

    The SCI funds by themselves ($1200 per person) are not quite sufficient to bring anyone from anywhere, 

    including the California Coast, to Ft Lauderdale, FLA for 3 days of a conference. But Cynthia is still working

    with this possibility.
10. Report on Development of Medical/Public Health Peer to Peer Proposal (Villis): SDSU, UCSD, USD, NU, 
      NU Teaching Hospital, NU Medical School, Nangarhar Midwifery and Nursing schools would enter into an 

      exciting project to establish peer-to-peer relationships with colleagues in San Diego. At the last meeting 
      Cynthia distributed a rough abstract, chart and budget for a proposal to fund five programs for a medical and
      public health community partnership between San Diego and Jalalabad, involving 1) medical English online, 
      2) peer-to-peer relationship-building between health professionals, 3) health professional exchanges, 4) 
      continuing medical and health education online, and 5) specific technology to improve the Jalalabad sites’ 
      ability to track medical and health outcomes. We sought and received needs assessment information on 
      medical and health needs in Jalalabad and Nangarhar Province (if you have more, please send it to 
      cynvillis@att.net ). Fary, Steve and Cynthia went to the offices of IMC (International Medical Corps) in Los

      Angeles to talk with them about the proposed project, and to see if they are interested. They are. A motion
      was duly made, seconded and unanimously approved to develop this proposal for submission to potential
      funding sources, subject to final approval by the Board before any commitment is made.

11. Reimbursement  Cynthia $100 for SDSCI Corp (Brown): Cynthia paid $100 toward the upkeep of the San
      Diego International Sister Cities Corporation (the Sister Cities umbrella organization in SD) and it was moved

      and approved that she be reimbursed for this contribution toward general operating expenses.

12. Nangarhar University Chancellor and Ishaq may visit San Diego at the end of March 2007 (Brown).

13. Proposed Women’s Residence Hall Project at Nangarhar University: La Jolla Golden Triangle Rotary

      Club Foundation (Brown): Seventy-two women students at Nangarhar University will have the thrill of 
      Inhabiting – six girls to a room – a residence hall currently under consideration for construction bids. The 

      plans are complete, and the project will probably cost around $115,000 ($46,000 has been raised to date).  

      Steve and Fary met with a Donner Foundation representative; the Foundation seems interested in the project.
We need a volunteer in our San Diego Committee to begin to develop the relationship with the Jalalabad Sister Cities Society – if you are interested, please respond to StephenRBrown@att.net. 
Our next meeting will be April 24, 2007 at Steve’s Luce Forward location in Del Mar.
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